RADIO-PRESS RELEASE

The Minister of Public Health, Dr MANAOUDA Malachie, hereby
informs the national opinion that three (03) young Cameroonians, suffering
from chronic kidney failure, have just benefited from successful kidney
transplants, conducted by a team of health professionals at the Yaounde

General Hospital.

The three kidney transplant surgeries were carried out between 31
January and 2 February 2023, on patients aged 25, 28 and 33 years
respectively. The donors were all family members of the recipients.

These major achievements which are recorded in our health
facilities, and in this case, at the Yaounde General Hospital, are the result of
the progressive and continuous upgrading of the infrastructure and the
technical platform, as well as the very high qualification of our health personnel,
as recently pointed out by the President of the Republic, His Excellency Paul
BIYA in his address to the Nation, on 31 December 2022.

The Minister of Public Health once again takes this opportunity to
congratulate the team of the Yaounde General Hospital, who achieved this
exploit, and to encourage the “health soldiers” who do not spare their expertise
to relieve the sufferings of our populations and thus contribute to the
improvement of their well-being.
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their health system, which is gradually being modernised, for
implementation of the Universal Health Coverage that is being set up.
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